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St. John’s Episcopal Church, Randolph, VT


	Board Representative
	Board Member Position
	Affiliation
	Present Y/N/P 


	Andrea Hurley
	VSHA – CoC Support Specialist
	
	Y

	Ari Kisler
	Youth
	Vermont Coalition of Runaway and Homeless Youth Programs (VCRHYP)
	Y

	Brian Smith
	Dept of Mental Health
	AHS - Department of Mental Health
	Y

	 Toni Grout
	Washington CoC
	Capstone
	Y

	Daniel Blankenship
	Public Housing Authority/Collaborative Applicant
	Vermont State Housing Authority
	Y

	Dawn Butterfield
	Lamoille CoC/Treasurer
	Capstone Community Action
	N

	Deborah Ormsbee
	Member-At-Large
	Vermont Agency of Education
	N

	Doug Sinclair 
	Addison CoC
	Charter House
	Y

	Elizabeth Eddy
	Bennington CoC
	BROC - Community Action South-West Vermont
	Y

	Emily Higgins
	Vermont Agency of Human Services
	AHS - Office of Economic Opportunity
	Y

	Erhard Mahnke
	Member-At-Large
	VAHC
	P

	Heather Hinckley
	Rutland CoC, Secretary
	Homeless Prevention Center
	Y

	Holly Olio
	Franklin/GI CoC
	NCSS
	N

	Jason Brill
	Veterans Affairs
	U.S. Veterans Administration
	Y

	Josh Davis
	Co-Chair
	Groundworks Collaborative
	Y

	Kara Casey
	Domestic and Sexual  Violence
	Vermont Network Against Domestic and Sexual Violence
	N

	 
	Orleans CoC
	Northeast Kingdom Community Action (NECKA)
	N

	Margaret Bozik 
	Chittenden CoC
	Champlain Housing Trust
	N

	MaryEllen Mendl
	Member-At-Large
	United Ways of Vermont, 211
	N

	Meghan Morrow Raftery
	HMIS Administrator
	Institute for Community Alliances
	Y

	Pat Burke 
	Windsor-South/Windham-North
	Southeastern Vermont Community Action (SEVCA)
	Y

	Peter Kellerman
	 
	John Graham Housing and Services
	Y

	Rebeka Lawrence-Gomez
	Co-Chair
	Pathways Vermont
	Y

	Renee Weeks 
	Windsor-North/Orange
	Upper Valley Haven 
	Y

	Shaun Gilpin
	Housing Partners
	DHCD
	N

	Shawn Kelly
	Person with Lived Experience
	
	Y

	Suzanne Legare Belcher
	Caledonia/Essex CoC
	AHS - Field Representative
	N

	Susan Howes
	Windham South
	
	Y

	Whitney Nichols
	Person with Lived Experience
	
	Y




Additional Attendees:

	Lee Trapeni
	SSHP

	Bethany Pombar
	VCRYHP

	Caitlin Ettenborough
	ICA

	Sierra Hargrove
	NEKCA

	Jenna O’Farrell
	NEKCA

	Geoffrey Pippenger
	DCF/ESD

	Chandler Poling
	BROC

	Patrick Dunegan
	GSH

	Rita Durgin
	VTNG FAC

	Joyce Cloutier
	Veteran’s Inc.

	Melisa Begovic
	VSHA

	Connie Sandahl
	NEKYS

	Mary Ellen Griffin
	Vermont Legal Aid



Call To Order

Attendance and Brief Announcements
· Daniel shared that he brought with him copies of the Guide to Fair Housing for Families in Vermont for everyone to have.  He said for folks to take as many as was desired.

Approval of January Minutes
· Minutes were approved with corrections. (2 abstentions)
· The night of the PIT Count was not an adverse weather night, except in Newport.
· 44 Rapid Rehousing is a separate proposal is not part of the HUD proposal, but under a different category.




Approval of Treasurer’s Report
· Treasurer’s report was skipped as Dawn Butterfield was not present.

Committee Reports
· HMIS Committee
· Meghan reported that they are still waiting for one emergency shelter to confirm their data.  They have been working on a lot of disability data.  Once this is received she will be able to run the CoC wide report.
· Non-HMIS data for PIT has had the first sweep through the data and once this is completed and added to the HMIS data it will be submitted to the HUD Data Exchange.
· So for with the HIC she has had 22 providers confirm their data, but are still waiting for 26 others.  Deadline is March 21st for these to be in.
· Reports for cleaning up of data will be coming, so be on the lookout for these.
· Haven’t gotten anything back regarding the LSA.  Have received an excel spreadsheet, but has a lot of errors.  There are 700+ tables on this report, so it is very large.  This is the first year of this being done.

· Legislative Committee
· Erhard is confused about the agenda item, as he was under the impression that VCEH had voted in December to approve the priorities, and the December minutes shows a favorable vote for him to represent VCEH in Montpelier.  He believes that what got left out of those minutes was to represent the Coalition on the priorities as presented.  “If folks need to vote on those again, because that was unclear, then I’m gathering that it would be appropriate at this time to do so.”
· Josh stated that we DID take a vote in December, but there were some questions about priorities then, which is why the vote was ambiguous.  We talked about this last month there was energy around the room to bring it back and comment, with the understanding that we are halfway through the session.  Josh didn’t get the feeling that anyone was against the priorities, but wanted to have an opportunity to discuss this with their communities and then have a proper vote.
· Doug Sinclair noted that they did have some discussion about it because he believed that there would be more discussion about it at this meeting.  More in the context that we are not going to change anything about what is happening this year, but develop a plan about what we are going to look at next year, instead of getting the list, last minute, and going with the same list that we’ve already had.  What we need to be thinking of from here on out and not what Erhard is working on right now.  
· Shortage of vouchers and affordable housing…is on the list now, but, in their opinion overrides so many other things that it should be higher on the list.
· Weatherization…asbestos remediation is holding back weatherization and can we get any funding to help with that as it is very expensive.  Without that the weatherization piece cannot move forward.
· Supportive housing services and rental assistance that is “HUD lite” with less requirements.  Can Vermont, somehow, come up with something that is lighter and will not “bog down” the process?  Lots of requirements…inspections, paperwork, reporting, check lists.
· Susan Howes was looking for some “push back” on the Vermont Rental Subsidy and that the requirements be changed to accommodate those who are also “at risk” of homelessness in addition to those that are “literally” homeless.  Would like to build on the programs that are not as rigid and be more flexible.





· Toni Grout, Capstone, says that they are having similar “bog down” issues, but one thing in particular is the rent reasonableness as most units are not following under those guidelines and getting people housed even when they have vouchers is proving extremely difficult.  The amount of data entry is also burdening.  The rent reasonableness is a set amount and the rent plus utility allowances has to come under that amount and it is not keeping pace with the actual rents in Vermont.
· Renee Weeks stated that she understands that the Rent Reasonableness numbers are set by the Federal Government, but that the state can appeal those amounts, but it costs money to do so, but believes that it would be in our best interest to do so as we are unable to house people with vouchers and then they go unused because we can’t find housing.  
· Another issue is funding for supportive services.  There are vouchers out there that we are unable to use because agencies are at capacity and are unable to provide the required case management for those vouchers.
· Emily Higgins stated that she would have a gladly have a separate conversation about what seemed to be HOP issues and that these are not new rules, but that OEO now has the better capability of monitoring these funds, so it may seem that they are new, but they are not.
· HUD funds are NOT used for prevention so that there is more flexibility for those funds. 
· FMR are established by HUD, but are now waived for non-HUD funding.
· Survey is still open until the 21st and this is a great venue to add all of the above comments.
· Pat Burke, SEVCA, stated that some HUD stuff cannot be changed, but to take advantage of the areas that can be changed or moved.  If there are things that are funded strictly with state funding, can the HUD requirements be removed so there could be more flexibility.  Is there anything that we can do legislatively that can send a message to HUD letting them know that this “doesn’t work in Vermont”?
· Joyce Cloutier, Veteran’s Inc., noted that a lot of the same things are happening with VASH vouchers and she will negotiate with landlords to lower their rents.
· Elizabeth Eddy, BROC, the biggest lack in Bennington seems to be the lack of PSH and S+C for folks with mental illness.  These folks remain on the list because there are so few openings and their case manager is NOT a clinician and just housing folks will not work for the clients and increasingly this is the list of folks that is not moving.
· Jenna O’Farrell noted that they are seeing a lack of case management to assist and support people to stay housed is one of their biggest challenges.
· Erhard suggested that at the annual joint meeting that we decide a better process to have these types of discussions and perhaps a second joint meeting would be helpful get more in depth conversations going about the priorities across the two coalitions and capture this for next year.
· Not enough housing and resources for supportive services is the major theme.
· Heather Hinckley was asked to bring up the need for more prevention dollars.  It is much easier to keep people housed and repair a landlord/tenant relationship then it is rehouse people.
· Emily corrected Heather’s statement regarding HOP funding, and that prevention money is HOP funding.  The correct term should have been RRH.  She also noted that over the past several years the prevention dollars have increased by large amounts.
· Brian Smith, DMH, wanted to discuss the development of affordable housing units and having those units develop each community around Vermont and would be the foundation for housing everyone that the Coalition serves.
· Erhard let everyone know that the priorities are intended to be “broad” in order to catch as many possibilities to be able to take advantage of “whatever is gaining traction” during the session.  Then as things evolve at the State House things can be adjusted to attract as many possibilities as can happen during that session.  Priorities are kept broad for the exact reason of being able to take advantage of opportunities that come up during the session.
· Josh is stating that he would love to see this discussion happen in the fall meetings so that the two coalitions can continue to work together to create the final priority list.


· Motion was made and seconded to accept the priorities with one abstention.
· Erhard is looking for more folks to be on the legislative committee.  There are weekly update call in meetings.  Please email Erhard, Josh or Rebecka if you are interested in being on these calls.

· Strategic Planning Committee
· Josh noted that the “relatively” completed strategic plan has been sitting in his inbox and wants to rally the Strategic Planning Team between now and the next meeting in April.  He wants to bring that plan back to the team for approval at the meeting.  Apologies were given for the languishing of this report.

· Single HUD CoC Conversation	
· Rebecka discussed the meeting was well attended by both CoCs in Vermont.
· The two stand out concerns were around funding breakdown, and the other was coordinated entry which is not exactly the same everywhere.
· Can we ask HUD for some TA on this conversation?  It was asked if there was any feedback on the reaching out for TA for this conversation.  Daniel Blankenship let us know that Chittenden CoC has decided that they needed to vote on this.

· Veteran’s Committee
· Jason Brill, VA, reported that they have started working with local CoCs to scrub lists to identify veterans to check accuracy.  Has been done in Chittenden and Rutland County.  Will pick this up in other counties throughout the state, when other folks are back from being away.
· This has been helpful with folks that have identified themselves as veterans, when, in fact they are not.  There were 16 names on the list in Chittenden that were either found to be non-veterans or were listed as literally homeless, but were not.  There was one person in Rutland that was not a veteran and one that was not engaged in services.
· This road show will continue throughout the state.
· This will help ensure that all veterans are being served.

· Youth Homeless Demonstration Project.
· Bethany announced that the Planning Committee is taking a little pause while going through the RFP process.
· A meeting in June will be about strategic planning. 
· The plan has been approved by HUD last week.
· Bethany believes that they will be moving to more committee based work as things begin to break up into different categories.  They are hoping to bring in people that are really interested in different aspects of the process, and not necessarily the project as a whole.  Bethany reminded everyone that she would love to have everyone be a part of this, as the YHDP is part of the BoS.
· Attachments were handed out regarding the RFP for the YHDP and the points break down for each category.
· The RFP will be going out on Monday, to allow for five weeks for the application to be in your hand.  The timeline is quick.
· The parts that changed are in the Project Determination and Appeals Process.
· After applicants have been submitted the selection committee will have about two weeks to review and ask any questions that they might have on the application.  There will be a section added that the selection committee will come up with written questions to send to the applicant and the reply can be given in writing, or at the actual selection day, which is May 31st.
· Three additional dates have been added to the timeline.
· May 22nd Deadline for written questions to be submitted to Andrea.


· May 29th deadline for written responses from applicants, to Andrea.
· Want to emphasize that anyone, who is eligible can apply for these projects, although experience in doing these types of projects is important, the most important part is that it is being approached in the most creative way and you are addressing the goals of YHDP and a housing first model within the program.
· These items are going to be sent out to board members, and is asking for questions, comments, etc. by Thursday, which is a quick turnaround, but we want to get this out so that people can start applying.  Want to be able to post this by Monday.
· Daniel discussed concerns about conflicts of interest and it has been acknowledged that folks have to wear multiple hats and can raise concern about conflicts.  He stated that selection committees have been developed where members are folks that are not applying for funding so can be unbiased when making their decisions.
· Transparency and accountability are being brought forward at every opportunity in this project.

· Local Spotlight – Rapid Rehousing
· Daniel Blankenship let us know that it is important to have this presented at this meeting.
· A report was shared that BoS is awarded four different CoC grants.
· Shelter + Care
· WWW grants
· RRH Statewide
· RRH Addison and Rutland 
· These are medium term grants that can assist people up to 24 months.  This can serve folks that are literally homeless, DV victims, short term institutional stays.
· There is one hub provider in each continuum.  
· These grants solely support rental assistance.
· Required that all referrals go through coordinated entry.
· Households cannot exceed 50% AMI.
· People have to comply with a one year lease and pay 30% of their income toward rent.
· These cover the entire state except for Chittenden County.
· These grants can serve anyone that is eligible within the guidelines.
· Melisa Begovich shared the statewide income limit chart.  The middle line is what they look at right now for initial income elgibility.
· Melisa provided some data on the program.
· Since 2016 41 out of 58 have moved on with continued assistance…permanent vouchers.
· 10 have been terminated for lease violations.
· Terminations are not normally done with folks who don’t comply with services.
· 4 have expired
· 1 person passed away
· Renee Weeks spoke about the challenge of RRH to administer the program and noted that when they first started to doing them it went really well because of the tie into FSH and the supported services there.
· What has happened over the years as RRH vouchers have become more available the Haven’s capacity to do the service component which is key to the success of the RRH voucher holders.  Working on a co-management pilot project where the roles are broken up among agencies in the area.
· Trying to capitalize on what other services people are receiving in the community, so that service matches can be counted.
· There are currently 27 available subsidies throughout the state.
· Renee would like to propose that money be taken out of the VRS program and use it to support persons with services.
· Geoffrey Pippinger asked for clarification if Renee was asking for the elimination of the VRS program as it is only $1 million, and she had asked for $1 to $2 million.  This was 
clarified as Renee had seen the number $3 million, which is an increase from the line item amount of $1 million, on the list of priorities that Erhard was going to be presenting to the legislature for consideration.
· Medicaid billing was discussed as a way to not ask for additional funding, but as a resource for existing money to help pay for supportive services.
· FSH is utilizing medicaid billing currently.

· Coordinated Entry Updates by Community
· Inactive list handling procedures are being put into action around the state.
· Have about 75 households on the priority list in Windsor South and Windham North.  Running into the same issues as other areas.

· Additional Announcements
· Emily Higgins let everyone know that the HOP RFPs should be coming out in April as well.

· Adjournment

· Next Meeting Dates
· April 16 – Rapid Rehousing for Providers meeting following 12:30pm to 2:30pm
· May 21 
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